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March 24, 2023 
 
Guam OPA Staff Enhanced Facilitation Skills for Strategic Plan Development 
 
Hagåtña, Guam – The Pacific Association of Supreme Audit Institutions (PASAI) coordinated the 
Strategic Management Capabilities Programme workshop at the Rihga Royal Laguna Guam 
Resort, Tamuning, Guam. This event was attended by 14 staff from the public audit offices of 
Chuuk, Kosrae, Pohnpei, Palau, Tuvalu, and Guam. 

 
From March 6-10, 2023, participants met 
in a face-to-face workshop to continue to 
build on one of PASAI’s strategic priorities 
for all PASAI member audit offices. This 
was to develop process facilitation skills of 
the participants required to effectively 
develop and manage organizational 
strategy and to foster strategic thinking at 
the individual and organizational levels.  
 
The Guam Office of Public Accountability 
(OPA) selected its facilitation team 
consisting of Maria Thyrza Bagana, 
Accountability Auditor III; Frederick 
Jones, Accountability Auditor II; and 
Johanna Pangelinan, Accountability 

Auditor I, to effectively develop, manage, and foster strategic thinking within the Guam OPA to 
wholly design a strategic plan, operational plan, and monitoring and evaluation framework. 
 
PASAI consultant, Pritom Phookun, along with PASAI Director (North), Doris Flores Brooks and 
Director of Practice Development, Sinaroseta Palamo-Iosefo also facilitated the training. at the 
training venue in Tamuning, Guam. 
 
This workshop furthered the instruction of the Strategic Management Programme, which was 
given online to the participants by PASAI from February 13-17, 2023, and concentrated on the 
strategic management process, such as communication and change management. 
 
 
 

--END-- 
 

For more information, please contact Frederick Jones at (671) 475-0390 ext. 217 or 
fjones@guamopa.org. You may also visit our website at www.opaguam.org.  


